
 
 

Barleyhurst Park Primary School  
PE and Sport Premium Report 2022-23 

The Government has continued to provide financial support to improve physical 
education (PE) and sport in primary schools. The funding is ring-fenced and can only 
be spent on provision of PE and sport in schools.  It is for schools to decide how the 
funding is spent.  However, schools are to be held accountable for how they have used the 
additional funding.   

In the academic year 2022/23 Barleyhurst Park Primary School was allocated total funding of 
£17,760 for the academic year.  

Please see below for information regarding how the PE and Sports Premium funding was spent in 
the academic year 2022/23.  This expenditure has also been supported by the main school budget. 

Use of Funding 2022/2023  

Curriculum support for PE from a professional 
Sports Coach for academic year 

 
 
£11,287.50 
             

Swimming provision for Upper Key Stage 2 
 

£5,485 
 

Equipment 
       
£394.70 
 

 
Mini Bus 
 

£3,010.39 

 
 
 

 

TOTAL  
      

   £20,177.59 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

Impact of Funding  

•  All classes received at least two high energy, quality PE lessons delivered by a sports 

coach. Most classes received three lessons per week. 

• Increased number of pupils leaving KS2 being water confident.  At the beginning of school 
swimming lessons, 31% of Year 6 (9 pupils) were considered water confident. At the end 
of the year, 100% (29 pupils) achieved at least Water Confidence Level 1, this is an 
increase of 69%. 77% of the class also achieved Water Confidence Level 2. 

• 86% of Year 6 achieved Water Safety Level 1. 

• Increased number of pupils leaving KS2 being able to swim 25 metres.  93% of Year 6 
achieved a distance of at least 25 metres. In addition, 13 of these 27 pupils were also able 
to swim at least 50 metres. 

• At the beginning of school swimming lessons, only 31% of the class could swim at least 5-
10 metres. By the end of the year, 100% of the class could swim at least 10 metres. 

• Out of the 20 pupils who were considered as non-swimmers at the beginning of school 
year, by the end of the year 100% of those children could swim a distance of at least 10 
metres unaided.  

• At the beginning of school swimming lessons for Year 5 class only 54% of pupils could 
swim 5-10 metres unaided. By the end of Year 5, 75% could swim at least 10 metres and 
50% could swim at least 25 metres. 

• New equipment was purchased such as new basketballs, tennis balls and beanbags to 

ensure pupils had adequate equipment to use in their PE lessons.  

• 87% of Year 6 pupils represented the school at least once in a sporting fixture/festival. 

• Pupils across Key Stage 2 managed to represent the school in 

competitions/festivals/fixtures for events such as cross country, football, basketball, 

dodgeball, badminton, korfball, indoor athletics and outdoor athletics.  

 


